South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation

Board of Directors 
Special Called Meeting Minutes

January 26, 2017
The South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation met in a special called meeting session on January 26, 2017 at 12:00 p.m. in their office at 109 Main Street, Italy, TX.  The following board members were present:  President Russ Lewis; Vice-President Myron Major; Secretary/Treasury Michael Cheatham; and Mark McClain.  Board member Kevin Buck was absent.  The employee present was General Manager Suzann Hyles.  Employees not in attendance were Michele Riddle, Joe Windham, Bobby Wooldridge, and Justin Buchanan.
President Russ Lewis called the meeting to order at 12:02 p.m.

Suzann Hyles gave the invocation.

President Russ Lewis determined there was a quorum. 
VISITOR(S) – None

REVIEW & ADOPT ELECTION PROCEDURES, BALLOT, & DIRECTOR APPLICATION FOR MEMBERS' ANNUAL MEETING TO BE HELD ON APRIL 27, 2017 – Myron Major made a motion to adopt the Election Procedures as presented in accordance with Sections 67.0051-.0055 and 67.007 of the Texas Water Code.  Mark McClain seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT – Michael Cheatham made a motion adjourn the meeting at 12:06 p.m.  Myron Major seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
Michael Cheatham, Secretary/Treasurer  
